
Back-to-back  wins  give
Wildcats  four  straight
victories

Louisburg senior Eric Vazquez clears the ball away during the
Wildcats’ 3-1 victory Monday over Lansing in Louisburg. The
Wildcats won back-to-back home games with wins over Lansing
and Bishop Ward.

 

In what is one of its busy weeks of the season, the Louisburg
High School boys soccer team is two-thirds of the way to
perfection.

The  Wildcats  had  three  games  scheduled  for  this  week,
including a pair of back-to-back contests Monday and Tuesday.
Playing two games in a span of 24 hours didn’t seem to bother
Louisburg as it rolled to two victories by a combined score of
7-2.

On Monday, Louisburg hosted Lansing, a Class 5A program, and
the Wildcats used a pair of second half goals to pull away for
a 3-1 win. Against Bishop Ward on Tuesday, it was much of the
same as Louisburg scored three unanswered goals to start the
match, and got a hat trick from senior Brock Bila in the 4-1
victory.

Since the Wildcats’ season opening loss to Fort Scott, they
have reeled off four straight wins and have got things back on

https://louisburgsportszone.com/2018/09/back-to-back-wins-give-wildcats-four-straight-victories/
https://louisburgsportszone.com/2018/09/back-to-back-wins-give-wildcats-four-straight-victories/
https://louisburgsportszone.com/2018/09/back-to-back-wins-give-wildcats-four-straight-victories/


track.

“They just do a good job and keep improving every day and that
is all we can ask of them,” Louisburg coach Kyle Conley said.
“We are going to put kids in and play them in a bunch of
different spots and the thing is these guys just have to keep
improving. They are working hard and they are accepting the
challenge. We have had some hiccups and there are times where
we fall asleep a little bit and get complacent, but it is fun
watching this group because they compete and they battle.”

It didn’t take long for Louisburg (4-1) to get going against
Lansing as Bila scored his first of two goals in the match 11
minutes in. Bila got a pass from Logan Faulkner and put it in
the back of the net to give the Wildcats a 1-0 lead, and it
remained that way to halftime.

Ten  minutes  into  the  second  half,  Bila  struck  again  as
defender Eli Minster had a long throw in from the side that
landed in front of Bila, and he beat the Lansing defense for
his second goal.

Faulkner added a goal to go along with his assist a few
minutes later as he took a shot in the box that made it past
the Lansing goalie and gave Louisburg a 3-0 lead.

Lansing ended Louisburg’s hopes of shutout with 46 seconds
left when the Lions were awarded a penalty kick and put it in
for their first goal.

“We held our own, and they actually started to counter attack
us,” Conley said. “With our young group in the middle, we were
trying to stay disciplined and trying to hold our shape, but
we struggled with that at times. The boys still played well
though and did what we asked them to do. They followed the
scouting report and we were able to take advantage of some
things.”



Eli Minster (left) battles a Lansing player for a 50-50
ball Monday in Louisburg.

Against Bishop Ward, the Wildcats followed much of the same
recipe as they were able to score early and play from in
front. Bila, who registered a hat trick, got going with a goal
to put Louisburg up 1-0, just four minutes into the contest.

Five minutes later, the Wildcats were fouled in the box and
awarded the penalty kick. Junior Ryan Haight took advantage as
he found the back of the net on the penalty kick and put his
team up two.

Late in the first half, Bila scored again, this time on an
assist from senior Eric Vazquez and the Wildcats had a 3-0
lead at halftime.

“I  thought  the  boys  executed  the  game  plan  pretty  well,”
Conley said. “I felt the past two nights the boys played with
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a tremendous amount of energy. I love the blue collar attitude
we play with. I appreciate that the boys come focused and
ready to play each and every night.

“The second half we got out of our shape and comfort zone for
a 10 minute stretch or so, but regained quickly and attacked
as a unit. The boys are getting better each and every night
and I could be prouder of their improvement.”

Bishop Ward scored on a penalty kick themselves in the second
half to break the shutout, but Bila answered late with his
third goal to complete the hat trick.

Louisburg will try for five in a row tonight when it travels
to Spring Hill for a Frontier League matchup. Varsity is set
to begin at 6 p.m.


